MINUTES OF RECREATION COMMITTEE September 13, 2012

Roll Call:

Present were: Cliff Kimball, Frank Desiderio, Sue Mattos, Donna Zilberfarb, Al Eitner,

Todd McPeek, David Boynton and Brenda Kleber

Absent: Clare Saalfield

Minutes:

The minutes of August 9, 2012 were approved on motion made by Desiderio, seconded by McPeek. All were in favor with McPeek, Eitner and Boynton abstaining.

Treasurer's report- copy given to the members.

Report of Standing Committees:

- * Ballfield-Frank & Todd will put top soil down on Rydell Field
- * Piano-Brenda will check out whether any children are using this program
- * Movie Night-Will be held on September 21st
- * Aerobics-going good
- * Advertising-was handled by Charlie and he is resigning. Will get a new person later. Suggestion was to put pictures of trail being paved in newspapers.
- * Soccer-pictures will be September 24th. The younger children will not be playing the Blairstown teams as we have 4 teams and will be playing each other. The league requires numbers on the uniforms. Cliff collected the uniforms and had numbers put on them. League requires that no jewelry can be worn, no dogs allowed on the field during games. Rules will be given out with picture forms. Cliff ordered shirts for all of the sport coaches but need to know what to do with the assistant coaches. Motion was made by Desiderio, seconded by McPeek to order three coach shirts for each team. All were in favor. Motion was made by McPeek, seconded by Desiderio to purchase another two dozen assorted size shirts. All were in favor.
 - * Softball-nothing in fall
 - * Concession Stand-\$80.00 made last weekend.

Old Business:

Need to think about new members as there are going to be resignations at the end of the year. Cliff will talk to soccer coaches for any interest.

Need new committee member to be in charge of basketball. Will have signups for a weekend at the town hall.

Frelinghuysen Forest Preserves-on hold for October.

New Business:

Hay ride will be held October 27th starting at 5:00. Wagons will be needed from Rich Derricks and Tom Bennett. Marshmallows, hot dogs, donuts and apple cider will be served.

Frank asked for volunteers to help put top soil down along trail.

Donna asked to have a girls North Warren lacrosse team in the spring. They are willing to mow the field and line the fields. They will come to meeting to discuss further.

A Vice Chairman is needed due to the resignation of Charles Marra. Motion was made by McPeek, seconded by Mattos to appoint Frank Desiderio until December 31st. All were in favor with Boynton abstaining.

A letter to the Township Committee will be sent for authorization to connect the walking trail and block off a portion of the driveway.

Adjournment:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda J. Kleber, Secretary